NEWSLETTER
TOWN OF LEVERETT     www.leverett.ma.us   December 2019
Notes From Around Town
• Hunting Season: It is deer-hunting season until Dec. 31, 2019. To keep yourself and your pets safe please wear blaze orange. (As ugly as it is.)
• Please, keep your mailbox clear of snow. The post office will not deliver your packages if the driver can’t easily reach the box. 
• ALUMINUM FLIP-TABs are now being collected by Jim Allen as a fundraiser for the Shriner’s Hospital. You may leave them at Town Hall and/or bottle return at the landfill.
• Leverett has a parking ban: no parking anywhere on the road or roadsides—anytime during a snow storm. 
NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINES:

1 February, 1 April, 1 June 2020
Send news items and dancing snow people to: Lisa Stratford, Box 300, Leverett, MA, 01054 or e-mail to townclerk@leverett.ma.us. Call 548-9150 for information and guidelines.
Winter Reminders:

Winter sand is available to all residents, for private use only, at the Safety Complex. If you are elderly or physically unable to get sand, the Highway Department will deliver a 5-gallon bucket to you. Call 548-9400 for a delivery.

The Select Board has adopted the following policies and would appreciate your cooperation in regard to them:

(February 12, 1996)

No person other than an employee of the Highway Department shall push, pile, plow, or blow snow or ice onto a town or county road that impedes the flow of traffic. Whoever violates this resolution shall be punished by a fine of not more than $50 per offense and be rolled into a snowball with only head and feet sticking out.

(December 29, 2003)

Residents are advised to secure their mailboxes against possible damage from snow removal operations. The Town is not responsible for damage to mailboxes caused by snow removal operations.
Leverett’s Season of Giving
The Kimball Trust was set up in 1909 in the will of Catherine Kimball to provide clothing for Leverett children in need. You may make checks payable to Kimball Trust, in any amount, and send to Collector, PO Box 300.
The Select Board will be collecting food at the Town Hall, School, and Library to bring to the Montague Food Pantry. No doubt your generosity will be greatly appreciated.
When your tax bill comes your voluntary donation will assist many of our elderly and disabled residents to ease their real estate tax bill. If every household donated $5 we would have close to $4,000 to defray the burden for our qualified residents. Look for the check-off box on your bill.
Thank you.
From the Select Board
We are headed into a new budget season and although a new education bill has been passed by the state which would increase K*12 Public School funding to the schools by $1.5 billion dollars over the next seven years, it is unclear how much financial relief Leverett will get as a lot of the money is targeted for underperforming schools. At this point it appears that there will be slight increases in Chapter 70 (education) funds and in Unrestricted Government Aid over FY19 but the figures available are not final and could change. Our regional assessment will be higher this year putting a lot of pressure on the elementary school budget, and the budgets for other departments. If you are interested in following this process you can sign up to get notices/agendas of our meetings on the town’s website and attend the various budget hearings. 


The tax rate has been set at $20.49/$1000 - 40₵ less than last year. This does not mean that your tax bill will be lower as the valuations of properties has increased. The average property tax increase on properties valued at $305,159 will be $108. Proposition 2 ½ limits municipalities to a total increase in taxes of 2 ½%; this is determined by a combination of the tax rate and total valuation. It is, however, good news to us who are worried about reaching the cap set by this law of $25/$1000; once that is reached there can be no increases in budgets and there would probably have to be cuts as there are costs that we have no control over. The real problem is that schools have been underfunded by the state since that last recession when funds from the state were drastically cut; charter school funding also sucks money out of public schools.


Matt Boucher, Leverett’s highway superintendent, has hit the ground running, organizing the department and prioritizing what needs to be done while getting ready for winter. We are glad to have him on the job and look forward to working with him. The Coke Kiln Bridge is finally nearing completion – we are just waiting for the actual bridge to arrive in early December. 


The town has received a grant to work on a regionalized police force. This partly came about because Wendell reached out to us as their long-term chief, Ed Chase, is retiring and the chief in New Salem is retiring. Chief Minckler has been meeting with the Wendell Select Board and Police to discuss this possibility. Wendell also has a grant for police regionalization so the plan is to use both grants for a common goal. The nature of policing is changing as the state is closing the academy for part time police officers in an effort to force departments to have fulltime and not part-time officers. This move makes regionalization more appealing as some small towns require/want a smaller force. As usual, changes in the state do not take into account the realities of the small towns west of Rt. 495. 


Work on resolving the water problem for the homes on Teawaddle Hill Rd. affected by the landfill plume is ongoing. Tests have been started to determine if it is feasible to find a clean water source through the use of hyrdrogeologic methods. We have also met with Paul Bockelman (Town Manager) and Guilford Mooring (Public Works Superintendent) to talk about connecting these homes to the Amherst water line. Ultimately the decision to build out the Amherst Water line will be up to the Amherst Town Council; this process will take some time but we hope that we will be able to begin working with the Amherst Town Council sometime next winter or spring. We are also negotiating to get property valuations of the properties affected in case eminent domain (the third option voted by town meeting) has to be resorted to.


The Select Board is initiating the annual food drive with non-perishable food items being collected at various locations in town. Look for more info on this in this newsletter.


BE COUNTED! The U.S. Census Bureau will be conducting the decennial federal census which will start in April 2020. It is important that every household respond as the count determines how much federal resources go to the towns. Households will be asked to respond online for the first time. There will be more information as April approaches. 



THANKS! To all of the volunteers in town who donate their time and expertise serving on the multitude of town boards and committees. This contribution to Leverett has been enormous. There are over 25 boards and committees in town all composed of volunteers. The town has reaped a lot of benefits from these boards and committees – too numerous to be listed here. It makes Leverett a really great place to live.

Julie Shively, for the Select Board

Notes from the Leverett Municipal Light Plant (LMLP)

https://lmlp.leverettnet.net/> FAQ on website

The Leverett MLP is excited to announce that we, with the help of HG&E, are planning to have a completely independent secondary backhaul route for all of LeverettNet internet and phone traffic beginning on January first 2020.  The second route is now able to be connected through Shutesbury, which has its own fiber system now online, and Shutesbury’s connection to the internet which is through Crown Castle.  Using connections at the town lines and in the POP buildings of both Leverett and Shutesbury, the system will be set up so that if a large failure is experienced in either town, then that town’s traffic will automatically be switched to travel through the other town.  We hope with minimal disruption of service.  

On a much smaller note, winter is coming again with the onslaught of rodents finding warm homes in electronics containers and causing havoc in them….please take the time to look over the ONT case outside your house and make sure that it doesn’t have any openings that can let in a mouse.  

Reminder:  Do Not Move the ONT.  To protect the fiber cable from being broken arrange to have one of the town electricians move the ONT if needed due to siding or other work.
Please visit the LMLP website for information about LeverettNet and also look in the F.A.Q. section for information about questions people have expressed.  https://lmlp.leverettnet.net.   We also meet one Friday morning a month in an open meeting. If you would like to talk to us, please call 548-9699.

If you have a problem with your internet or phone, please contact Otelco at 866-746-3873.
We hope everyone has a safe and joyous holiday season.

Municipal Light Plant Members

Tom Powers (Chair), George Drake and Rob Brooks

Margie McGinnis, Manager

CENSUS 2020

April 1, 2020 is Decennial Census Day. Sometime in March everyone will receive instructions on the mail about how to respond to the census which will be conducted entirely online for the first time (paper forms will be available if preferred). 
PLEASE ANSWER THE FEDERAL CENSUS!!

The Federal Census has had some bad press in the last year but NOT RESPONDING will only harm the Town’s much-needed funding. The results of the Census determine, among other things: how much of the $700 billion in federal government resources will be distributed each year for the next decade for things like roads; bridges; schools; hospitals and childcare centers. Programs that rely on data from the Census include: Medicaid; SNAP; highway planning and construction; SPED Grants; Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP); and Head Start to name a few. Census data are also used to determine Congressional seats and redistricting at all government levels. 
For more information go to: https://www.census.gov/partners/2020.html
Or please feel free to call me at 548-9150.

Lisa Stratford, Town Clerk

Leverett Energy Committee
     First of all, please consider keeping the most recent newsletter around because we continue receiving questions that are likely answered therein. More recently we made the first-of-its-kind ROBO call by committee members Shirley and Portia. We actually know well this energy stuff is confusing, and will always cheerfully answer your questions. To review, here is the Colonial Power aggregation plan with three clear options for you to consider.  [1]100% green energy from Texas @ a rate lower than Eversource which you got by following the clear and easy directions to do nothing at all because we made it is the default choice; [2] 100% green energy from Massachusetts sources, a better deal for overall success of renewable energy efforts and at a rate a little higher than the Texas wind option but still lower than Eversource; and [3] staying with Eversource and its  mostly very un-green energy @ a rate higher than the two green options. This seemed an amazing opportunity we [the Committee and Select Board] were pleased to offer all residents. Elsewhere in this column you will read the details about the next phase of our town’s green aggregation which essentially carries on the same favorable rates for a longer period of time.
     TIME TO MAKE REAL CHANGES 
     For each of us with any level of concern about the climate crisis and the fate of the earth, it is no longer OK to do the minimum. The warnings are frequent, authoritative, and come from the most informed sources: we don’t have any more time to consider actions;  we have to actually take action.
Most important: think of all your uses of fossil fuels and reduce them.
One first step for all is not allow our vehicles to idle. Only a few good reasons excuse us from waiting in our cars for short periods of time with the engine continuing to emit carbon greenhouse gasses. In Leverett there are new efforts to discourage idling outside the Post Office and the elementary school. Idling is not yet a nation-wide legal offense but it is being considered in several places in our country. Let’s start here in Leverett.
Another step: just write to/call your legislators. Keep calling and writing. It takes a little time; we need to take the time.

A third step: make a few changes in what you choose to eat. Makes a big difference. Less red meat, more local produce. One plate at a time, one change a week, then more. 
A fourth step: bundle your errands. Make one trip, not two or three or four.

A fifth step: use a power strip for equipment that uses electricity even when turned off. A power strip makes this easy. Examples of phantom power users: dvds, televisions, computers.

ETC....Less really is sometimes more; use a few LED lights for outdoor decoration.

We, the Energy Committee members who bring you these suggestions, do not enjoy being a local Cassandra (medieval prophetess of doom). For one thing there are lots of hopeful, un-hysterical, clever, innovative, compelling, appealing, and working solutions being carried on by people like us all over the United States and the world. You don’t have to cross the ocean in a sailboat. Next issue we will list some of the real change-producing action other people are doing—alone and in groups—and having fun while making a difference. The climate crisis of our time—although a singularly alarming prospect—is also an opportunity to live in right relation with others and the natural resources that sustain us. It’s the opposite of gloomy. 

Portia Weiskel for the Energy Committee

SECOND SHOWING OF CHASING “THE THUNDER”
Thursday evening December 19 from 6:15-8pm at the town library.
The Thunder is a notorious fishing vessel operating illegally near Antarctica that INTERPOL has been trying to catch, shut down, and bring to justice for nearly 10 years. One reason this is a thrilling movie experience is that the crew from the Sea Shepard Society, trained to navigate in dangerous waters on the high seas  chasing a potentially belligerent fishing vessel, is joined by ordinary people (like us) who are singularly brave individuals, motivated by love for the oceans and devoted to saving marine life where it is most threatened. Heidi Weiskel, a marine ecologist activist who grew up in Leverett, will be present to add details and updates. The film is not yet commercially released but the library has received permission to show it. This observer attests to seeing all kinds of Leverett friends and neighbors on the edge of their library chairs! The film is not yet commercially released but our library has permission to show it.
Leverett Alliance’s December Meeting

Climate Action Group

Join us for a showing and discussion of

THE HUMAN ELEMENT

Leverett Library Tues. Dec. 10th 6:30-8:30PM

A fascinating new documentary from the producers of RACING EXTINCTION, THE COVE and CHASING ICE.  With rare compassion and heart, THE HUMAN ELEMENT follows environmental photographer James Balog on his quest to highlight Americans on the front lines of climate change, inspiring us to re-evaluate our relationship with the natural world. Discussion after the film.

For more information contact Peggy Wolff, peggylwolff@gmail.com
December greetings from the Library!

News, events & programs: Want to know what we're up to at the library? It's easy - just check out the events calendar at leverettlibrary.org; view our Facebook page; or subscribe to our e-newsletter (you can find the subscribe form on our website or Facebook, or just drop us an email with SUBSCRIBE in the subject line).  Here's a sample of upcoming events:
Sunday, Dec 8, 2pm: 20/20 Vision for your Health: Tips and Tools from Yoga and Ayurveda. With Nadya Tkachenko of Sun Essence Yoga. Please RSVP  at https://www.sunessenceyoga.com/health
Thursday, Dec 12, 6:45pm: Ukulele Strum Along with Julie Stepanek. All welcome!

Sunday, Dec 15, 2pm: Afternoon with the Author: Jill Franks. Franks will talk about her new book, Every Stranger a God. Set in northern England’s Lake District, Dales, and Yorkshire moors, Every Stranger a God recounts a literature professor’s hike along the 192-mile Coast to Coast trail. 

Sunday, Dec 15, 4pm: Concert of Favorite Songs and Good Cheer with Beth Raffeld Trio. All welcome!
Saturday, Dec 21, 2pm: Solstice Talk to celebrate light. With one eye to the skies and one on history, local author Bruce Watson will celebrate the winter solstice by discussing his book Light: A Radiant History from Creation to the Quantum Age. Along with celebrating light on the shortest day of the year, Watson will also explore light through the eyes of poets, philosophers, artists, photographers, and mystics.
We also have ongoing programs: Tai Chi, Qigong, Scrabble Club for kids and families, and Tales & Tunes Story Hour (weekly); and Tuesday's music gathering and Thursday's Tech Help Drop-In (2 x per month). 

Please note we will have reduced hours on Tuesday, December 24. We will be open 3pm-5pm on 12/24, and closed on 12/25. We will be open regular hours on Tuesday 12/31 (3pm-8pm), and closed on 01/01.
Museum passes: Did you know that we loan passes for the Pioneer Valley Symphony? The Friends of Leverett Library make our museum passes possible. We have a large selection, and you can view the list at leverettlibrary.org
Library of Things: Books and DVDs are just the start. We have an extensive collection of "things" (non traditional library materials), such as a digital TV antenna, telescope, Brio train set, games, puzzles, air quality monitor, and so much more! See the list at leverettlibrary.org 
A big thanks to our Friends of Leverett Library members, patrons, staff, Trustees, and volunteers for helping to make Leverett Library such a wonderful place and resource. 
Best wishes from your library director,

Natane Halasz

Friends of Leverett Library

On October 27th at the Friends Annual Meeting, Lisa Brooks, Ph.D. presented a fascinating talk about the indigenous history of the land and waterways of the Connecticut River Valley. Her 2 books THE COMMON POT and OUR BELOVED KIN are available at the Leverett Library. 

Carolyn Anderson has retired from the position of Treasurer of the Friends of the Leverett Library after many years of excellent work. Peggy Brownell will take over that challenging job. Thank you, Carolyn and Peggy! Fortunately, Carolyn will continue as a member-at large. Her input is invaluable to the Friends.

The Friends of the Leverett Library are excited to begin the holiday basket auction on Saturday, November 16th. Several baskets contain unique hand-made items. Themes include pets, baby shower, birds, art, self-care, stationery, cozy evening by the fire, chocolate, tea/coffee, plus a surprise basket. These baskets make great gifts for any occasion. The bidding will end on December 15.

You may have noticed 6 new comfortable upholstered chairs in the community room. Please let us know if you would like more! These were purchased with funds raised through your generous donations and membership dues, sale of mugs and refreshments at Town Meeting and proceeds from the holiday basket auction.  

Our annual membership drive is underway (see back page of Newsletter). It is not too soon to renew your membership for the 2020 calendar year.  Please renew your membership and introduce your neighbors and friends to our wonderful library. We are thankful for your support.
Holiday Greetings from the Leverett History Museum
 As 2019 comes to a close, Leverett History Museum at One Shutesbury Road is organizing a plan to finish its initial goals for the museum. There are still a number of projects in need of completion. Our plan is to finish them and then Edie Field, the caretaker of the center museum in town, is ready to turn over the reins to others. History is an ongoing process never-ending and in constant need of being recorded if it is to be of use to the coming generations. Please consider what you might be able to do  in this effort. The Historical Commission has undertaken research on some new and interesting aspects of our history and these will be gradually appearing in the near future. Please consider how you might be able to help. My number is 548-9452 and email is edithfield1@gmail.com Thanks for reading.

LEVERETT HISTORICAL COMMISSION

250th

There is now a Facebook page and a growing email list serve for those interested in planning for Leverett’s 250th.  Please join the Facebook group ‘Celebrate Leverett’s 250th Anniversary’ for updates and to post ideas and comments. https://www.facebook.com/groups/474330259964618/   If you are not on FB, you can send an email to be added to the list for updates to - Leverett250@yahoo.com.  
A meeting is being planned for March 2020.  Stay tuned!

Industrial Heritage
A success!  “A SENSE OF WHERE YOU ARE – Conversations about Leverett’s historic industrial landscape and community” hosted two “Walk & Talk” events starting and ending at the Leverett Library 1-4pm on Saturday 10/26 with Robert Forrant (UMASS Lowell) and 11/9 Cathy Stanton (Tufts).   After visiting historic mill sites in North and East Leverett, on the Sawmill River and Roaring Brook respectively, about 25-30 people returned to the library to hear insights into the industry that shaped New England and our town, and share ideas about ways in which we might build on that history for the town’s future success.  We hope to continue this research into 2020 with an industrial heritage inventory.  One of the goals will be comprehensive mapping of known and heretofore undocumented mill sites throughout town.  

A big THANK YOU! to property owners on Roaring Brook – Kathy Campbell, Loren Kaplan, Richard Connelly and Muriel Laverty as well as Barry Oberpriller and Lance Kirley on the Sawmill River, for access to historic mill sites and their knowledgeable commentary and insights!
The Leverett Historical Commission is on facebook! Like Leverett History at https://www.facebook.com/Leverett-History-107785933927012/, where you’ll find updates. Also, send us an email if you want to talk about mill foundations on your land and/or be on the mailing list for information about these projects and events.
Next LHC meeting will be Monday, December 9, 7pm at Town Hall.  All are welcome!

Susan Mareneck for the Historical Commission leveretthistoryinfo@gmail.com
Food, glorious food

The Select Board asks for your help in collecting food for the Montague Food Pantry. Donations may be dropped off at the Town Hall, Library, or Elementary School.

Thank you.

Community Events/Non-Profits
Leverett Connects, A Community Email List – Join Us!

Hello neighbors,

By now you should have received a postcard inviting you to join our town-wide email list, Leverett Connects – in case you aren’t already one of the more than 200 Leverett folks who have already signed up. We encourage everyone to join and help make this a true community resource. Use it to share information, ask a question, look for help or just to connect about stuff in town. If you still have questions, here are the answers to a few:
Who’s behind this? A small group of volunteers – Tom Wolff, Seth Seeger, Oran Kaufman, Dan Warner, Michael Dover, and Rebecca Reid – got together to create and promote this list. We see it as a valuable tool to increase connection in our community. Several of us have helped set up and manage similar lists, and have seen the positive effects they can have.

Am I going to be bombarded with emails? So far, with over 200 members, we see at most two or three emails a day – usually fewer. If you find the volume is still too much, you can opt for a getting a “digest,” containing batches of messages in a single email, most likely no more than once a day.

Who can see my email address? Only other subscribers to the list; your address is unavailable to anyone else. And only subscribers can see your messages. There are no commercial sponsors, no tracking, no ads.

What does it cost? Leverett Connects is free. The organizers of this list have contributed to the initial cost of setting up the service and publicizing it. The company that provides the service doesn’t charge for a list of this size; they make their money from folks who upgrade to higher levels of service than we need.
What if I subscribe and then change my mind? You can unsubscribe at any time. Just send an email to leverettconnects+unsubscribe@groups.io and your address will be removed.

How do I sign up? Easy!
· Send an email to: leverettconnects+subscribe@groups.io OR

· Go to http://leverettconnects.net OR

· Use your smartphone and take a picture of this QR Code:

[image: image1.jpg]g Scan me
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If you have any more questions, email Michael at mjdover44@gm
Tai Chi at the Leverett Library
This is the 14th year that Tai Chi classes have been offered at the Leverett Library. Advanced classes are held on Saturdays at 10:00 am and on Wednesday at 1:45 pm. A new beginner’s class will start on Saturday, January 11 at 11:00 am. A 60 movement Yang-style form will be taught No special clothing or equipment is necessary and classes are free. The goal of these classes is to achieve effortlessness in movement, so important in promoting and maintaining good health. Call Dennis at 413-367-9760 if you have questions. 

HELP US HELP LES
Who are we?
We are a group of Leverett residents concerned about the fiscal crisis facing the town and dedicated to maintaining a high-quality education in our community. 
 What is our mission?
Our mission is to build the critical financial resources needed to sustain quality education and maintain fiscal viability in our town. By raising awareness, inspiring giving, and bringing people together in support of Leverett Elementary School, we will help reduce the budgetary pressures on other town services while fostering a connected, caring and educated community.
 How are we getting started?
We have incorporated as the Leverett Education Foundation, created a board of directors, and held several planning meetings. We are now seeking community members interested in joining our board and helping establish an initial endowment on which the foundation can build and grow. 
 Stay tuned for more information in the coming months as we begin our campaign for LES. 
 Interested in joining our organization? Email fundleverett@gmail.com
Council on Aging

The outreach coordinator, Diana Bella, is available to inform residents age 60 and older, and their families, of the available resources in the community and to link them with appropriate agencies and services. Please call 548-1022 ext. 5 to schedule a visit. See the COA page on the Town website for more information. 
Call Carole King, Meal Site Manager (413-367-2694) to sign up for Friday Lunch. Yoga classes are Wednesdays at 10:00 am, $6 per class donation. There is a Foot Clinic on the 2nd Monday and 2nd Thursday of the month; $25 donation. Call 413-548-1022, ext. 5 to sign up for Foot Clinic or Yoga or email coa@leverett.ma.us
Leverett Trails Committee
Winter brings soft quiet to Leverett's rolling landscape... but that doesn't mean you have to hibernate! Stroll, ski, or snowshoe out on our trails to look for animal tracks and other signs that forest creatures are still keeping busy. 

Creatures that are dormant for the season include many of our native pollinators, many of whom find winter homes in East Leverett Meadow. See the article by George LoCascio (Rattlesnake Gutter Trust) to learn more about how you can help support pollinators in the winter. 

Please note that deer hunting season runs until the end of the year. Continue to dress yourself (and any furry companions) in blaze orange when out on the trails to stay safe. 

You also might notice that there are new tick signs at our trailheads, courtesy of the UMass Laboratory of Medical Zoology via the Leverett Board of Health. Ticks can remain active as long as temperatures are above freezing-- it never hurts to remain vigilant! 

The Leverett Trails Committee generally meets on the third Monday of each month, at 7:30pm at the Town Hall. Join us at our next meeting on January 27, and keep an eye on the Town calendar for changes or cancellations. If you would like to receive emails about guided walks, workdays and meetings, or have any questions, contact concom@leverett.ma.us. For trail maps and updated information about trails and workdays, go to www.rattlesnakeguttertrust.org/trails. There are also trail maps at the Leverett Library. 

LTC is co-sponsored by the Leverett Conservation Commission and the Rattlesnake Gutter Trust.
LEVERETT CRAFTS & ARTS

Annual Holiday Sale and Exhibit. The winter holidays are here! It is time to think about seasonal activities at Leverett Crafts & Arts (LCA). An exhibit by the LCA studio-holders, Mudpie Potters group and area artists and craftspeople, along with the traditional Annual Holiday Sale will take place over the first three weekends of December, 2019. LCA will be open from 10:00AM to 5:00PM on December 7 and 8, December 14 and 15, and December 21 and 22.  Also watch for the Open Flag in front of the building on other days. 

As in last year’s show, there will be an unusual display of 6x6-inch paintings. The proceeds from these tiny paintings will assist with the LCA building improvement fund. 

January and February 2020 – Studio-holders exhibits. Watch the news outlets, sign board and open flag in front of the building. 
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Friends of Leverett Library

P.O. Box 250        Leverett, MA 01054-0250

Friendsofleverettlibrary@gmail.com
It is not too soon to renew your membership for the 2020 calendar year.  Please use the form below to make your annual contribution. 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR 2019
Please complete  and send to the library at: Box 250,  Leverett, MA 01054

Circle membership type:       Individual $10          Family $20         Patron $50         Lifetime $200


If your membership is other than “individual” please tell us how many people should be listed in our statistics for your membership (e.g. family of 4):__________________

NAME_______________________________________________TELEPHONE________________

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________________

EMAIL ADDRESS______________________________________________________________________

We ask for your email address so that we can send an acknowledgement of your membership and very occasionally send you information about events and our annual meeting.  We are not allowed to access your email address from library patron records and we will not share your email address with anyone.            ALL DUES AND DONATIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE
The Newsletter is affectionately published by the Town of Leverett 6 times per year and mailed to each address in Leverett (about 850) and subscribed to worldwide.  It is the official publication of the Town and accepts articles from Town boards and committees. No politicizing or editorializing is allowed.  When space is available, items from nonprofit organizations may be included. No advertising for the sale of goods or services for personal gain is allowed.

Cover art by Margaret Nutting.

Edited and humorously written by Lisa Stratford and town-friendly proof-read by Portia Weiskel.
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